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Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] FW: NIRB 125583 / 21EN008: Opportunity for Solstice Gold 
Corporation to Address Comments Received for the "Kahuna Gold Property" Project 
Proposal

Attachments: 210421-21EN008-Opportunity To Address Comments-OT9E.pdf

From: Andrew Akerolik 
Sent: Thursday, April 22, 2021 10:09 AM 
To: Francis Emingak <femingak@nirb.ca> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] FW: NIRB 125583 / 21EN008: Opportunity for Solstice Gold Corporation to Address Comments 
Received for the "Kahuna Gold Property" Project Proposal 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Regards to email (Solstice) Kahuna Gold Property, we haven’t heard from them @ all regards to project proposal, there 
hasn’t been any community consultation @ all, haven’t got any meeting request with the Hto Board of Directors, no 
communication from Solstice period. Which they been denied 5 years ago for the same proposal and seems like taking 
the same steps which isn’t a right thing to do @ all. 

Andrew Akerolik 
Khto Manager. 

From: NIRB Enterprise Management System <noreply@nirb.ca>  
Sent: April 21, 2021 5:25 PM 
To: info@nirb.ca 
Subject: NIRB 125583 / 21EN008: Opportunity for Solstice Gold Corporation to Address Comments Received for the 
"Kahuna Gold Property" Project Proposal 

April 21, 2021 

Dear Parties: 

On the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) requested that interested parties submit comments 
regarding Solstice Gold Corporation's (Solstice) "Kahuna Gold Property" project proposal (NIRB File No.: 21EN008). 

By copy of the attached letter, the NIRB hereby requests that Solstice review the comment submissions and provide a 
response to the Board on or before May 5, 2021. 

If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact Francis Emingak, Junior Technical Advisor, directly at (867) 
983-4616 or femingak@nirb.ca.

Best regards, 

Peter Norman Evalik 
Environmental Administrator 
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Nunavut Impact Review Board 
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik) 
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0C0 
Phone: 867-983-4600 
Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033 
Fax: 867-983-2594 
E-mail: info@nirb.ca  
Web: www.nirb.ca 


